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WHEN: Tuesday, December 10, 2019; 1:00-4:00 

WHERE: Sioux Falls Regional Livestock 
    28168 Commerce Avenue, Worthing, SD 57077 

This training allows cattle haulers and producers to get 
BQA Transportation (BQAT) certified. Major packers 
require BQAT certification prior to January 1, 2020. 
Individuals directly delivering to packers will need to 
provide BQAT certification prior to unloading cattle. 

Training includes classroom presentation and trailer walk 
through discussions. 

NOTE: This is the last in-person BQAT certification 
offered in South Dakota and Iowa for 2019. 

BQAT certification is available online at no cost anytime; 
visit https://www.bqa.org/programs to learn more. 

Pre-register with: 

Heidi Carroll 
SD BQA Coordinator 

Heidi.Carroll@sdstate.edu 
605-688-6623 

 
 

Certification fee: 
$25/person 

(cash or check only) 

 
 

Light refreshments provided 
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